
My name is Kirt Ramirez. My mailing address is 6285 E. Spring St. #325N as in 66Nancy," Long 
Beach, CA, 90808. 

Good evening honorable Mayor, City Council, City Staff and the people in the audience and at 
home watching on TV or on the Internet. 

In early September I received a public notice from the City of Long Beach informing me that 
AT&T wants to put a telecommunications facility on the roof of a four-story apartment complex 
at 4205 E. Anaheim St. and that a conditional use permit was requested. 

The Planning Commission would handle the matter and a meeting would take place Sept. 20, 
2012. I attended that meeting right here in this room and opposed such a cell site going up in a 
residential area. 

I brought up the fact that a new apartment complex across the street from the proposed cell site 
would soon be finished and I provided studies showing harmful effects of cell towers. Well that 
mega-box of a structure at 4200 E. Anaheim St. is now completed. It is called Park 4200 and is a 
32-unit, exclusive, apartment building with three floors - only footsteps across the street from 
the cell site. 

Despite some protests against the transmitters going up, the Planning Commission unanimously 
voted "yes" to approve the cell project. 

I appealed the Planning Commission's decision and now the matter is before the City Council 
tonight. 

Before I get to the points I want to address, I would like to briefly go over a few science studies 
that have been done on cell phone towers. Research in this area is very limited and most of the 
research comes from other parts of the world. But the research that has been done in this area is 
alarming. And the studies which I gave to the Planning Commission have been forwarded by 
City Staff to the City Council. 

I'm not going to read the whole study, as that would take too much time, but I will read the study 
s which appears at the to 






















